University of Idaho Statement on Good Laboratory Practices (FDA) 

Good Laboratory Practices (GLP), subject to oversight by the Food and Drug Administration (FDA), are regulatorily established laboratory standards and practices for conducting nonclinical laboratory studies (in vivo or in vitro experiments) that support or are intended to support applications for research or marketing permits for products regulated by the FDA, including food and color additives, animal food additives, human and animal drugs, medical devices for human use, biological products, and electronic products. While GLP applies to studies aimed at establishing the safety of FDA-regulated products, these regulations do not apply to basic exploratory studies carried out to determine whether a test article has any potential utility or to determine physical or chemical characteristics of such products. GLP studies require strict adherence to regulatory standards.
 
The University of Idaho does not currently undertake FDA-regulated GLP studies, whether for itself, for any faculty member, or for any University research sponsors or collaborators. No University employee may make representations or enter into any agreement on behalf of the University that requires University compliance with FDA GLP regulations. Any results obtained through studies at the University cannot be described as GLP compliant, at this time, and should not be so described in any applications to the FDA.
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